Department of 

Human Resources

Memo

To:
Randy Poe, Superintendent
From:  Phil Sheehy, Director Human Resources
Date:
April 5, 2016
Re:
MODIFIED JOB DESCRIPTION – “Educational Interpreter”
Human Resources is submitting modifications to the position of “Educational Interpreter”. These modifications are being requested by the Department of Special Education in order to maintain compliancy with the evolving needs of the position, and to better align job responsibilities and compensation with state standards.
To meet this need Special Education is requesting that the position be split into three levels. Educational Interpreter Level I reflects the current required qualifications and salary while Levels II and III reflect increased experience, licensing and educational requirements. Educational Interpreter Level II would be compensated at $2.00 more per hour than Level I and Educational Interpreter Level III would be compensated $4.00 more per hour than Level I. These increases will not match the standards set by state salaries but they will narrow the considerable gap that currently exists between our pay for interpreters and state pay for the same work.

In addition, Special Education is requesting an increase of three positions for a total of five district Educational Interpreter positons.  

The estimated annual total cost for these modifications and salary increases is $29, 300,  

Human Resources recommends approval of the language modifications for all three job descriptions and the pay increase for the Educational Interpreter Level II and Level III.  
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